
Eureka Township 

Board meeting 

March 10,1986 

   The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm .  by chairman Kadlec. Present were supervisors 

 Schindledecker, Lee, Larson and Curry, as were clerk Leine and treasurer Shaff.   
   Leine read the minutes of the previous meeting. There was a minor correction on 

wording regarding total fire calls responded to by Lakeville and Farmington fire depts.   

Curry made a motion to accept the minutes as amended. Motion seconded by Lee and carried.   

   Treasurer’s report given by Shaff. There was discussion of monies received from 

the state and taxes. Schindledecker made a motion to change the township physical year 

o be January 1st to December 31st effective immediately. This making the physical year 

or 1986 as March 1 to December 31. Motion seconded by Lee. Motion carried with no 

dissenting votes. Lee made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as given. Motion 

seconded by Schindledecker and carried unanimously. 

    Clerk Leine presented bills totaling $3835.30. After discussion Curry made a motion 

to pay all bills presented. Motion seconded by Schindledecker and carried unanimous.   

   Wm. Ratzlaff, 9020 235th Street W. requested a permit for a 32 by 48 foot garage. 

Garage to be pole type construction built by Fredrickson Construction. Estimated cost 

$7300.00. Plot plan presented. Larson made a motion to grant the permit. Motion 

seconded by Curry. Motion passed with no dissenting votes.   

    Schindledecker reported that John Forest’s office at Dakota County Govt. Center 

has township ordinance 20 on it’s computer and had suggested it would put balance of the   

Ordinances on as time permitted. To put this on the computer will be at no cost to the   

Township. Board advised Schindledecker to follow up until job is completed. After 

completion ordinances will be screened by  board .  

    Lee made a report regarding his discussion with board attorney regarding request for 

Splat Ball permit He reported the attorney felt it fell under recreational category of  

functions as far as permits was required. There were expressions by members of the board 

of concern for township liability. It was agreed to hold a public hearing on the request  

or a permit on April 7th, 1986 if the party requested such a hearing. 

    There was discussion of townships responsibility to provide fire protection for 

Citizenry. It was stated that the citizens voted to have township responsibility 

originally and would have to vote on removal if it is to be discontinued. Curry suggested 

a committee be set up to investigate the possibilities of seeking reimbursement from home—   

owner for fire calls. This reimbursement may be in conjunction with monies they receive   

torn fire insurance payments. Schindledecker volunteered to serve. Curry made a motion 

committee contact cities of Farmington and Lakeville to see if there is a possibility 

they would bill citizens for payment on fire or rescue calls and deduct amount received 

from annual billing. Motion seconded by Lee. Motion carried with no dissenting votes,   

    Schindledecker brought a copy of a contract A.L.F. wanted the township to sign which 
would guaranteed payment by the township for ambulance services. Also contract called 

for large assumption of legal liabilities by the township. The board felt some type  

guarantees may be necessary to insure ambulance service, but felt the contract as 

submitted was not acceptable. Board to study and discuss the matter further at a future 

meeting.   

Lee reported going to a Cannon Watershed Management meeting on February 27,1986. Group   

is attempting to apply for a S.W.C.D. grant to pay for some of the costs. Lee reported 

our township would have to pay $1000.00 in June of this year as it now stands. The next   

meeting of the group is April li7,l986.   

The township reorganization meeting was set for March 17,1986 at 7:30 P.M..   

    John Curry reported he had had a complaint regarding Mike Malone property on 240th 

street. There was an abundance of trash and junk accumulation. Board directed Curry to 

follow up with Malone to get property cleaned up. 

    John Curry requested a permit to build a pole building, 40 by 40 feet, on his property 

on 235th street Plot plans submitted Lee made a motion to grant the permit Motion 

seconded by Larson and carried with no dissenting votes 

At 10:15 PM Curry made a motion, to adjourn. Motion seconded by Lee and carried. 
I,  ‘. 

 


